
American Legion Auxiliary Winter Park Memorial Unit 112 
General Meeting Minutes 

 

September 21, 2021 
 

The September 2021 general meeting of the American Legion Auxiliary Unit 112 was 
called to order at 7:06pm by President, Marge Berrios. The meeting was opened 
according to ritual. 
 

Members in attendance included: 
Marge Berrios Nell Colbert Debi Shannon 
 

Guests in attendance were: 
Bob Colbert, Post 112 Adjutant  
 

Nell confirmed that we have a quorum for this meeting and Marge was granted permission 
to deviate from the printed agenda should the need arise.  
 

The minutes from the last meeting were emailed to all members. Debi Shannon moved 
(seconded by Marge Berrios) that the minutes be approved as written. Motion carried. 
 

Nell Colbert gave the Treasurer’s Report. Debi Shannon moved (seconded by Marge 
Berrios) that the Treasurer’s Report be filed for audit. Motion carried. 
 

Nell Colbert shared items of correspondence received this month including:  
 Department Conch Charter  newsletter 
 100% Membership ribbon for 2020-2021 

 

Bob Colbert reported on the Post Executive Committee meeting: 
 Post is back to doing hybrid meetings now, but Executive Board meetings are 

being held only when there is a need. There was no September E-Board. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Marge called on the Committee Chairs to give their updates if there was activity during 
the month. Marge reminded everyone to send in their written service hour logs. 

 Education: Nell has contacted Eastbrook to see about Scholastic Books project 
as well as how many students are participating in the Friday backpack program for 
the food pantry, so we’ll know how many students to buy for at Thanksgiving. 

 Membership: 83% to date – still need two members to renew plus we need two 
new members. 

 Poppies: Marge will contact Brenda about doing a Poppy booth. 
 

LEADERSHIP SEGMENT: 
Debi’s leadership segment shared details about “My Warriors Place” which is one of 
Wanda’s projects for 2021 – 2022. There is more info on You Tube. 
 

OLD BUSINESS:  
 None 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 6th District Meeting update – Marge and Nell shared information from the 6th District 

meeting, noting that we got a shout out because we lead the district in membership. 
Dates for Fall Conference, ABC School, and the next 6th District meeting were 



announced. Nell noted that the Zoom attendance was almost equal to that of the 
in-person attendance. There is always a lot of great information shared at the 
District meetings, so they are very worthwhile to attend. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REMINDERS: 
 Please remember to send your service hours to Marge and Nell. 
 ABC School is 10/16 at Post 80. Zoom will be available. 
 Fall Conference will be at Sea World 11/5-11/7. 
 Next 6th District meeting is 12/18 at Post 80. Zoom will be available. 
 Our meetings will remain Zoom only until we have more members willing to come 

out to the Post 
 
Debi Shannon offered the benediction and Marge Berrios adjourned the meeting at 
7:26pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 

 
Nell Colbert 
Secretary-Treasurer 
 
 
 
Minutes approved __________________ 
 
 
Nell Colbert, Secretary ___________________________________ 
 
Marge Berrios, President __________________________________ 


